CLINTON RIVER RIDERS BICYCLE CLUB MEETING

Monday, June 8, 2020

Virtual meeting (due to coronavirus)

MEETING: Called to order at 7:24pm by President Craig P. No new members present. 15 members present.

SECRETARY'S REPORT: May minutes read by Heather H. Motion to accept report by Les O., seconded by Kim P. Motion passed.

TREASURER'S REPORT: Linda M. is not feeling well; will provide treasurer's report at next meeting.

Balance March 31, 2020 \$ XX,XXX.XX

Inflow: \$ XXX

Outflow: \$ XX.XX

Balance as of April 30, 2020 \$ XX,XXX.XX

Motion to accept treasurer's report made by X., seconded by x. Motion passed.

RIDES:

- Craig provided update that governor expanded outdoor gathering limit to 100 so CRR will
 expand ride participant limits. However, he also reminded people to be thoughtful of social
 distancing and safety guidelines 10 feet between people, stay out of slipstream, wear
 masks/maintain 6-ft distance when stopped, etc.
- Ride leaders should continue to educate participants, especially new people, on rules of road and CRR group ride requirements.
- Rides will be announced via club email list by ride director, Chris B. Ride leaders may announce
 upcoming rides in CRR Facebook group too.
- Members discussed upcoming rides, including Duane's recurring MOT ride (on calendar), Joe's mini-mega loop ride and Coastbusters. Kim P. can't ride at this time so will look at another ride leader for KERR ride.

OLD BUSINESS:

Merchandise:

Jerseys: 15 jerseys were ordered. Should arrive by July 3.

Circuit shirts: Jay's is open and Craig P will get prices and pass along.

Banquet:

Les O. looked at outdoor space at Carpathian Club. Heather H. mentioned that people may not want to eat from a buffet due to Covid. Les will check on box food options. Budget is \$25/pp. Les also suggested polling club members to determine comfort of indoor or outdoor venue. Outdoor venue options were also discussed as option. Metro Beach as possible site (Craig P to check out). Mid-July is suggested timeframe.

BWR:

Craig P. thanked everyone who provided input on hosting the event in 2020. The event was canceled for this year due to pandemic and safety concerns. Craig sent email to all registrants with four options:

- 1. Full refund
- 2. Move registration to 2021 BWR
- 3. CRR membership and donate remaining to charity
- 4. Donate full amount to charity

Craig and Linda will process requests by June 28. Many people are donating refunds and agreed with decision to cancel. Several members at meeting commented on good decision.

Caterer will provide gift certificate as refund, valid through Dec. 2021. Club is in good financial status despite refunds and not getting deposits back.

NEW BUSINESS:

Lollipop ride Aug. 1-2

Motion to adjourn meeting by Joe C., seconded by Kim P. Meeting adjourned at 8:23pm.

Recorded by: Heather H.